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STATT RETIREMENT 
 
 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
 
After 37 years teaching at Castlehead High School, Andrea Abercrombie, Pupil Support 
teacher, has decided to take her well-earned retirement. Andrea has been a vital part of 
the ICT and Pupil Support department at Castlehead and has taught and supported 
thousands of young people in our Castlehead community over the past four decades.  
 
Andrea will be retiring at the end of January 2024. Once she leaves, pupils in S5 and S6 will 
work with the Pupil Support teacher in their house group. Please see below for information: 
 
Camphill - Mrs C Duggan & Mrs J Campbell 
 
Oakshaw - Mrs P Stewart 
 
Maxwellton - Mrs G MacFarlane 
 
Mr Dunlop, DHT, will continue to lead S5 and S6 in his role as year head. 
 
Andrea will still be available to support pupils in S5 and S6 through the UCAS application 
process and will be available at parents evening on Thursday. 
 
All at Castlehead High School wish her a very happy retirement. 
 
With very best wishes to you and your family, 
 
Gordon Menzies 
Head Teacher
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